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MINUTES of the Environment and Planning Committee held on Tuesday 29th March 2016 at 7.00 pm in the 

Corn Exchange complex, Hungerford. 

 

Present: Cllrs Wilson, Knight, Winser, Chicken, Crane, Farrell, Brookman, Colloff, and Hudson 

  

Also present: Geoff Adams and Peter Harries 

 

1. Apologies for absence.  Cllrs Wood, Whiting and Small 

 

2. Declarations of interest.  None 

 

3. Minutes of the meeting held on 14th March 2016.  Cllr Crane proposed minutes as a true record, seconded 

by Cllr Knight, two abstentions, all in favour. 

 

4. District Councillors Report.  District Cllr not present. 

5. Planning Applications: - 

 (a) 16/00557/HOUSE +16/00561/LBC2 

  Mr & Mrs Williams 

  2 Faulknor Square, Charnham Square 

  Removal of ceiling in kitchen at rear and creation of vaulted ceiling with new conservation roof light 

               Cllr Farrell proposed no objection, seconded by Cllr Winser, all in favour 

 

 

7. Case Officers Reports:-  were noted (RH entered) 

          16/00246/NONMAT 

 Hungerford Park Ltd. 

          Hungerford Park Estate, Hungerford Park 

Non material amendment (part retrospective) following the grant of planning permission   11/02042/FULD 

Amendment to materials and details solely to pump house building. 

 Approved. 

 

Comments recorded: Hungerford Park is not a site for business.  Cllr Colloff thinks we should enquire as 

planning was given a long time ago (2002) for country dwellings.  Have there been any changes from residential 

use to business.  Action: Ask WBC to check website for planning application.  Put on next agenda. 

 

Comments recorded:  Hungerford Park is not a site for business.  Planning permission was granted, Cllr Colloff 

thought 2002, for country dwellings.  It is not clear if there have been any changes from residential use to business. 

Action: Ask WBC to check website for planning application.  Item to be put on the agenda for the next meeting. 

  

 

  

 

Meeting closed at 7.12pm 
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